each parcel in Johnsville and to note any parcels that were not currently charged. This list will be available at our next meeting and will be discussed.

Consideration of Newsletter and mailing.

Chair Piepho read draft of JPUD Newsletter aloud.

Director LaTourette suggested a newsletter be mailed after the July 29 meeting. Director Hattich agreed. Director LaTourette suggested we use Digaprint in Reno to print and mail our newsletter. Director Hattich expressed heed to send out a mid-winter newsletter to keep homeowners informed. Chair Piepho asked the manager to bring budget information for this expense to the next meeting. There was a short discussion on collecting voluntary email addresses from homeowners.

Directors comments.

9.

The Chair expressed the need to alert homeowners whenever there will be a disruption in water service. The JPUD will adopt a policy to this effect. He also commented on the importance of curbing your dogs and cleaning up any deposits they may leave.

The Chair entertained a **motion** to adopt the Johnsville Public Utility District Resolution 2018-01 increasing the three-year rate increase for water service contingent on passing at the Public Hearing at the July 29, 2018 meeting of the Board. The motion passed.

Ayes: 3 Noes: 0 Absent: 0

Adjourn and next meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:15 PM. Next meeting is July 29, 2018 at 1:00 PM at St. John's Church.

MD grus